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Chinese Bible School  
MONTHLY REPORT—April 2023 

Greetings from the Chinese Bible School, 

May “the grace of the Lord Jesus Christ be with your spirit.” (Philippians 4:23) As I 

finish writing the manuscript for the last video lesson on the book of Philippians, I 

am reminded of how much we all need the grace of God in this ungracious world. So 

I offer this greeting to all of you, with the hope that you will find strength and peace 

in His grace.  

I am excited to announce that Yolanda and I will be resuming our mission trip to 

Taiwan and Malaysia from May 29 to June 26, after a four-year hiatus due to the 

pandemic. Before departing for Asia, we will be worshiping with the brethren at the 

Airport Church of Christ in South San Francisco on May 28.  

During this mission trip, I will have the privilege of speaking at four congregations 

and one lectureship. Your prayers for our safety and for the success of our efforts in 

spreading the Gospel would be greatly appreciated. 

Here is the speaking schedule for this trip: 

June 2-4: Hosting a bilingual gospel event at the Skudai Church of Christ in Malaysia 

June 8-10: Attending the Asian Chinese Bible Lectureship in Kuala Lumpur, 

Malaysia 

June 11: Speaking at the Taipei Church of Christ in Taiwan 

June 18: Speaking at the Hualien Church of Christ in Taiwan 

June 25: Speaking at the Taichung Church of Christ in Taiwan 

We are looking forward to seeing not only the brethren in Christ but also our physical 

families in Taiwan. The desire to see each other even stronger when the hair is 

turning to grey and the tension between two sides of the Strait is getting great. Thank 

you for your support and prayers as we embark on this journey to serve the Lord in 

Asia. 

We are planning to bring 10 military-grade hard drives containing all the videos from 

the Chinese Bible School for this mission trip. Each hard drive will hold 139 videos 

in Traditional Chinese and another 139 videos in Simplified Chinese. These videos 

will be distributed and used as teaching materials in areas with limited or no internet 

access. Additionally, we will be giving away hundreds of beautifully printed cards 

containing links to the Chinese Bible School and the video “Where Do We Go When 

We Die?” These materials will be a useful tool in spreading the Gospel among 

Chinese-speaking communities.  

May God receive all the glory in whatever we do through your prayers and support.  


